
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monthly Note: Monday  8th  April    2024 

Check us out on our website:       www.stcatherinesps.co.uk  

 

Please Keep us updated!  
Have you moved house to a new address?  

Have you changed your mobile phone number?  

Have you changed your email address?  

Then please tell us!  

We may have incorrect contact details for you and therefore may not be able to 

contact you with important information about your child. We will also be sening out 

End of Year Reports in June which will require us to have the correct address for you 

on the computer system. We appreciate you keeping us updated! Thank you!  

If you have changed any information at all please contact the school office by phone 

and update any member of the clerical team or failing that email Mrs Clare Kelly 

(Personnel Officer) on ckelly452@c2kni.net   

mailto:ckelly452@c2kni.net


 

Prayer of the Month April  
Act of Sorrow   
Oh my God, 

I thank  You for loving 

me, I am sorry for all 

my sins; for not loving 

others and not loving 

You. Help me to live 

like Jesus and not 

sin again. 

Amen 
 
 

PATHS Programme in 

St. Catherineõs 

(Promoting Alternative Thinking 

Strategies) 

PATHS Quote of the_Month  April  

Everyone has an invisible bucket that 

can be filled up with kind words and 

actions. You can be a bucket filler when 

you are kind and thoughtful to others, it 

also fills up your bucket, as doing good 

deeds and giving compliments makes 

you feel good too. Be a bucket filler 

today by sharing your kindness with 
others 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
          

 
 
 

Waste Free Lunch 
 

/ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ƻǳǊ ǿŀǎǘŜ ōȅ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ά²ŀǎǘŜ 
CǊŜŜ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎέΚ 9ǾŜǊȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŜŀǊƴ ƘƻǳǎŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ōȅ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ 
a Waste free lunch to school. 
You could use a lunchbox with compartments, small reusable 
plastic containers and reusable drinks bottles.   
The benefits to a plastic-free lunchbox is a reduction in the amount 
of waste sent to the landfill. Plastic takes up to 1,000 years to 
decompose. 
Together we can make a difference to our environment. 
 

 

  

 

 

 



 

Encouraging School Attendance! 

We are delighted that we have no further 

challenges to our little children attending face 

to face teaching and learning in school like we 

suffered during Covid. To this end, we ask for 

parents support by encouraging school 

attendance every day when school is open and 

available. We understand that from time to 

time a child may be ill and if this happens 

please email the teacher or ring the school so 

that the correct absence code can be recorded 

for your child to explain the absence.This is 

vitally important. 

Our school policy aims for at least 90% school 

attendance for every child. Help us to achieve 

this. To this end we will be giving out termly 

BREAKFAST CLUB VOUCHERS for any child who 

achieves 90% and more attendance. (Previously 

we gave for 100% but in order to support and 

encourage our children trying so hard we will 

give these vouchers now for any child who 

achieves between 90-100%). Thank you for your 

continued support! 

 
 

 

Health and Safety Appeal 

JUNIOR SCHOOL SITE:There is a raised area at 

the front of the Junior School Site, outside the 

offices. This area was previously covered in 

overgrown shrubs. These have been removed. It 

has been brought to our attention that some 

young children are exploring this rather steep 

area of land which can be a health and safety 

risk due to the large number of stones present 

and the edged stone perimeter. We try , where 

possible to prevent accidents. We respectfully 

request that all parents/ carers/ childminders DO 

NOT PERMIT children to explore this area to 

prevent falls and other accidents.  

SENIOR SCHOOL SITE: There is a raised area 

with stones and a wall at the front of the site. It 

has also been brought to our attention that some 

very young Nursery children are exploring this 

area at home time collection. Again we request 

that all parents/ carers/ childminders DO NOT 

PERMIT children to explore this area to prevent 

falls and more serious accidents for our youngest 

learners!  

We thank you for your support in this matter.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see below Dogs in School Policy Statement.  

This has been agreed to relieve concerns from pupils and parents regarding dogs on our school 

grounds. Thank you for your understanding and support.  

Guidance on bringing dogs into schools 

With reference to potential risks to children involving dogs in the school grounds, the Board of 

Governors have taken the decision that dogs are no longer permitted on the school premises 

or grounds. 

It is known that most dog owners are responsible and take care to control their dogs.  It is 

also known that dogs are great family pets and many parents and children get great 

enjoyment having their dogs around. 

However, the behaviour of dogs when in close proximity to other dogs and small children can 

be unpredictable.  The nature of a school at busy times is such that over-excitement is much 

more likely to occur than generally would be the case.  No one can be absolutely certain how 

their dog will behave in an environment as dynamic as a school playground and the presence 

of dogs in this environment is potentially dangerous. 

Dog fouling is also an issue that presents a problem in school as it is clearly unsafe to have 

children playing on the grass areas where dog faeces are present. 

The Education Authority Western Region have taken the advice of the local dog wardens 

around this issue and are confident that this is the best course of action to reduce the risks 

that dogs present. 

We appreciate that dogs have different personalities and characteristics but we have to have 

a policy which is fair and consistent for everyone. 

Exceptions 

¶ The school is not anti-dogs and there may be occasions when the school wishes to 
bring dogs or other animals onto the premises to help with a topic the children are 
studying.  The dogs/animals however will be from a recognised organisation that can 
show evidence that the dogs/animals has been tested in regard to its training and 
behaviour around children. 

 

¶ Guide dogs, hearing dogs and therapy dogs will be permitted on the premises when 
an appropriate risk assessment has been carried out 
 

This school policy will come into effect from 1 February 2024  

 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support for Parents : Social Media & Internet 

Safety for children 
Dear Parents, 

Every year, concerns are raised when children, who are using social media, get hurt by others online. This 

happens outside of school but nonetheless can effect children when they come in to school if they have been 

hurt by some in their class or year group or others whilst being online. We strongly discourage the use of social 

media for children who are underage, as children at this age are very vulnerable and any kind of hurt, unkind 

words, rude words, name calling etc can effect their overall mental health and well being. It should also be 

ƴƻǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘŀǘ ǇŀƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ōȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ 

authorised by school and is not approved of by our school. There are school authorised social media pages on 

facebook, Instagram and X (Twitter) . These pages are closely monitored at all times.  

Our little children can also be placed in danger online if they are unsure who they are communicating with and 

can be targeted.  

To support parents, we have outlined below the age restrictions for the use of various social media/ online 

communication apps. In addition to this we have attached guidance from INTERNET MATTERS organisation to  

further support and guide parents of pupils age 6-10 years old which may be helpful in supporting your child to 

educate them in the safe use of the internet and online social media for now and in the future. 

We hope that you find this guidance and support useful and we thank you for your alertness to the challenges 

and potential dangers that our children can face. Together we continue to work to keep them safe.  

If you have any further queries/ concerns regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Principal Mrs B 

Wilders.  

AGE RESTRICTIONS:  

ü 13 Years Old -  Facebook, X (Twitter), Instagram, Pintrest, Google+, Reddit, Snapchat, TikTok 

ü 16 Years Old ς Whatsapp, Linkedin 

ü 18 Years Old ς Personal YouTube Account (13 with parental consent) 

 

For Any Further Information Regarding Social Media and keeping your child safe online please logon to   

www.internetmatters.org 

 

http://www.internetmatters.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


